
 

 

November 14, 2023 

Mary Birch, Director of Council and Community Services/Clerk 
County of Essex 
360 Fairview Avenue West 
Essex, Ontario N8M 1T6 
mbirch@countyofessex.ca  
 
Re: Support for Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act 

At its Regular Council Meeting held on November 6, 2023, Deputy Mayor Shepley requested that 
Administration send a letter of support to local Member of Parliament, the County of Essex and 
local municipalities in support of Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act. (Till Death Do Us 
Part), 2022. 

Council accordingly passed the following resolution: 

R23-11-443 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Shepley 
Seconded by: Councillor Verbeek 

That correspondence from the Municipality of North Perth dated October 26, 2023 to the Minister 
of Long-Term Care be received; and 

That Administration send a letter of support to local Member of Parliament, the County of Essex 
and local municipalities in support of Bill 21, Fixing Long-Term Care Amendment Act. (Till Death 
Do Us Part), 2022. 

Carried 

I trust you will find this satisfactory. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to 
contact the undersigned.  
  

mailto:mbirch@countyofessex.ca


 

 

Yours truly,  

 

Shelley Brown 
Deputy Clerk, Legal and Legislative Services  
sbrown@essex.ca  

cc: Anthony Leardi, MPP 
 County of Essex 
 Town of Amherstburg 
 Town of Kingsville 
 Municipality of Lakeshore 
 Town of LaSalle 
 Municipality of Leamington 
 Town of Tecumseh 
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